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Date of Meeting 13 December 2023




Time 10:00-12:00
Venue: Abbey (Boardroom)
	Working Group Attendees

	Stuart Manning (SM)
	Ray Finney (RF)


	Council Attendees

	David Moxon (DM)
	Lauren Walton (LW)

	Adam Hall (AH)
	

	Councillor Andrew Woodman
	Councillor Dave Bigby


Welcome
DM welcomed the attendees.
Draft 2024/25 HRA Revenue & Capital Budgets
· DM confirmed that the September CPI figure, announced in October was 6.7%. 
· The Chancellor of the Exchequer, unlike in November 2022, had decided not to place a cap on rent increases for 24/25, therefore the increase might be as high as 7.7% (CPI + 1%) however this was still being developed for Cabinet consultation of the draft budget due in January 2024.
· DM explained that the majority of service charges were also linked to September CPI, so these could be expected to increase by around the 6.7%.
· Of greater challenge was predicting energy price inflation for 24/25.  Whilst some pre-buying had been undertaken from suppliers, the costs were likely to fluctuate through 24/25.  DM had recommended a 5% increase, somewhat lower than the 20% increase approved for 23/24.
Tenant Satisfaction Measures
· DM reminded the working group of some of the messages shared at the meeting in September.
· In total 1,600 registered social housing providers required to survey their tenants

· Providers with stock more than 1,000 properties to do so on annual basis, otherwise every two years

· Survey as set by the regulator for 23/24 comprises twelve set questions and ten landlord measures

· The twelve questions to be asked via perceptual survey using 5-point satisfaction scale

· How questions are asked is up to landlord to decide, be this by phone, text, online, face to face, but the order and wording must be as stipulated by the Regulator
· Results must be published from April 2024 onwards

· Based on stock size, we are required minimum of 515 completed surveys

· After 6 weeks of the survey being active 1,187 were completed and returned 70% online and 30% by post

· Weighting of responses used for overall calculation had to be in line with ratio of general to support/sheltered needs in District - around 3:1. This resulted in around a 1% adjustment for final results
· Results from 189 landlords shared at 6 month point with Housemark to enable benchmarking to take place.
· Results of this exercise to be shared with tenants starting with P&FWG and then T&LCF in January
· In summary, although our scores were disappointing, the approach taken meant that they were robust and by switching to telephone/face to face as 78% of the 189 landlords did, we could immediately expect the results to increase by as much as 16 percentage points.
Actions

Concern raised at the length of time taken by the Customer Service Centre to answer tenant calls.  DM to feed this back.
DM to provide update on Council New Build by scheme.

In regard to Willn Close area, DM to understand what plans there might be for more proactive neighbourhood management.  E.g gritting, return of salt bin, collection of leaves and tidying of area after storms for example.

DM to monitor outstanding gutter repair for 16 Willn Close.
